## BC/YUKON COMMAND The Royal Canadian Legion

#503 – 17665 66A Ave, Surrey, BC V3S 2A7 Phone (1) 604-575-8840 Fax (1) 604-575-8820 info@legionbcyukon.ca or visit us at www.legionbcyukon.ca
August 1, 2025

TO: All Branches and Ladies Auxiliaries

For Information of Members of Command Executive Council

FROM: Kathy Wishlow, LA Liaison Committee Chair, BC/Yukon Command

SUBJECT: Provincial Ladies Auxiliary Liaison Committee Update

Memo 42.25

Dear Comrades,

As we start this new term, we would like to remind you about the Ladies Auxiliary Liaison Committee. Our role is to support Ladies Auxiliaries throughout this Command and help foster strong and collaborative relationships with their Branches.

We're excited to introduce the committee members for the 2025-2027 term:

Kathy Wishlow (Chair), Sunshine Coast Karen Crashley, Sunshine Coast Micheline Sen, Vancouver Island Nancy Fitzpatrick, Lower Mainland

Together, we bring valuable experience and knowledge with respect to Legion processes and Ladies Auxiliary operations. We're here to offer guidance in areas of governance, procedures, and help with any issues that may arise, supporting both branches and Ladies Auxiliaries in working effectively together.

## **Updated LA Pro Forma**

A newly updated LA Pro Forma is now available for Ladies Auxiliaries interested in updating their LA by-laws. If you have any questions or need assistance with this process, please contact the BC/Yukon Command office.

## LA Membership & Per Capita

If your Ladies Auxiliary has not yet submitted the 2025 LA per capita or updated nominal rolls to BC/Yukon Command, please do so as soon as possible.

2025 LA per capita rates: Please note, rates are reviewed on an annual basis and are subject to change:

- Ladies Auxiliary Member \$10.00
- Ladies Auxiliary Life Member \$0.00 (no cost)

We are looking forward to working with you this term. If you have any questions or suggestions, please contact the BC/Yukon Command directly at (604) 575-8840 or via email <a href="mailto:info@legionbcyukon.ca">info@legionbcyukon.ca</a>.

In comradeship,

Kathy Wishlow LA Liaison Committee Chair